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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

December 19, 2018 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman; Selectman Richard Eaton, Sergeant 
Kevin Cashman and Dan Carpenter 
 
Also Present:  Nancy Hoijer, Recording Secretary 
 
Call to Order 
 
Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
New Business 
 
Mr. DiPietro reminded Eva Komaridis’ name should be removed from the notification list. 
 
Mr. Eaton advised t a resident from McQueston Drive had come to the Selectmen’s meeting to 
ask about getting a street light and was going to contact Eversource to see if he could pay for it 
himself, if supported by the Selectmen.  The Selectmen were not in favor of a light.  Mr. DiPietro 
reported the resident had been asked to come to the Highway Safety meeting but has not 
contacted anyone.  Sgt. Cashman advised the area in question has clear visibility from end to 
end.  It never hurts to have a light.  Drivers cut through Sandy Knoll Drive.  Mr. DiPietro asked 
Sgt.Cashman to check on accidents reported near McQueston Drive.  Sgt. Cashman advised 
the problem is speeding and lights won’t help with that, but he will check the accident reports. 
 
Old Business 
 
Mr. DiPietro stated there has been no update from the residents of Juniper Circle concerning 
the bus route.   
 
Police Report 
 
Officer Cashman reported there were 213 motor vehicle stops, with 23 summons issued, 11 
accidents, and seven arrests.  There were seven calls for reckless operation, two motor vehicle 
complaints.  There was an incident with sudden road freezing with a delayed response from 
DOT of an hour.  Mr. Eaton recommended if that continues to send a letter to the district. 
 
Review November 21, 2018 Meeting Minutes 
 
Mr. Carpenter motioned to approve the minutes of the November 21, 2018 meeting, as 
written.  Seconded by Mr. DiPietro.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
Next Meeting:  January 16, 2019, 7:00 PM 
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Adjourn 
 
Mr. Carpenter motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:29 pm.  Mr. DiPietro seconded the 
motion, with all in favor, so moved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer 
Recording Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


